




 
 

 
 

  

Photograph 1  

(Extract from Google Earth – June 2021) 

 

Access to the allocation is currently gained via an existing residential site known as Cefn 

Maes (see below).  

 

 

Photograph 2  

 (Streetscene of Cefn Maes) 

 

There have been no planning applications made relating to the allocation site in question to 

date.  

 

Although the site was not allocated for development in the Carmarthenshire Local 

Development Plan (2014), the site was not included within the defined settlement limits of St. 

Clears. As well as this, within the Carmarthenshire Unitary Development Plan (2006), the 

allocation site was defined as a green wedge (as can be seen below).  

 





 
 

 
 

Test 1 – Does the Plan Fit? 

 

The allocation fails the test of soundness due to its inappropriateness with regards to the 

principles of sustainable growth and so is in conflict with Paragraph 4.2.2 of Planning 

Policy Wales (Edition 11) requirements of national planning policy. 

 

Test 2 – Is the Plan appropriate? 

 

The allocation fails the test of soundness as its inability to be delivered would fail to 

address key issues set out by the Plan (protection of landscape quality). The Council’s 

decision to allocate the land appears to not have been done so on credible or robust 

evidence. 

Test 3 – Will the Plan deliver? 

 

The fact that the site wasn’t allocated within the defined settlement limits on the current 

Carmarthenshire LDP demonstrates that the site is encroaching towards the open 

countryside and does not reflect the layout of the town. Also, given that the site was once 

allocated as a green wedge, within the Carmarthenshire UDP, indicates that the area is of 

natural importance and that development in this area was not deemed acceptable due to it 

resulting in a situation that could lead to the coalescence of settlements. Therefore, the 

allocation of this site for the purposes of residential development would lead to the plan 

being deemed unsound on this basis. 

 

In summary, we object to the inclusion of the allocation in question on the basis of the 

above and that its inclusion within the Plan would result in the document being ‘unsound’.  

 

We therefore respectfully request that this Representation be given careful examination, and 

that the allocation be removed to ensure that the document passes all the relevant tests of 

soundness.  

 

Kind regards 
 

         
  
Richard Banks         Jason Evans 
 
Director         Director 
 




